BOROUGH OF MOUNT ARLINGTON

BOARD OF HEALTH

Regular Meeting Minutes September 10, 2018 6:30 PM

• **NOTE** this Board of Health meeting was not recorded.

1. Call Meeting to Order

Mr. Anderson called the meeting to order.

2. Adequate Notice of this meeting was advertised in the Daily Record and the Roxbury Register. The Notice is posted on the Bulletin Board in the Lobby of the Borough Hall.

3. Flag Salute

The Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag was recited.

4. Roll Call

Laura O'Reilly-Stanzilis, Linda Tuorinsky, Roy Morance, Ken Kappy and Christopher Anderson were present as was Trevor Weigle and Carolyn Rinaldi. Sheila Studint, Patti DiGeronimo, and Andrew Cangiano were absent.

5. Presentations

A. None

6. Approval of Minutes

A. May 14, 2018 Regular Meeting Minutes

Motion to Approve: Mr. Kappy

Second: Mr. Morance

Roll call:

Aye: Laura O'Reilly-Stanzilis, Roy Morance and Ken Kappy Absent: Sheila Studint, Patti DiGeronimo, Andrew Cangiano Abstain: Chris Anderson, Linda Tuorinsky, Andrew Cangiano

None Opposed Motion Approved

7. Approval of Sanitarian's and Nursing Report

A. May through August 2018

Mr. Weigle reviewed the May through August 2018 Sanitarian's and Nursing Report. Mr. Morance asked about the Pound/Shelter Activities portion of the report. The board had a brief discussion related to dog impoundments and reclaims. The board also discussed a sick stray cat which was held for 7 days at the Animal Hospital of Roxbury and then euthanized. The deceased cat was held in the event the owner wanted to claim it.

Mrs. O'Reilly-Stanzilis asked if Mount Arlington Mayor's Wellness activities can contribute to Mount Olive's Board of Health accreditations. Mr. Weigle will follow up on this issue.

Mr. Kappy asked about the swimming pool inspection process. Mr. Weigle explained all pools as well as beach areas are inspected and reports generated documenting test results. If test results are not within acceptable standards, swimming areas are shut down and retested.

Motion to Approve: Mrs. Tuorinsky Second: Mrs. O'Reilly-Stanzilis All in Favor: Aye None Opposed Motion Approved

8. Resolutions

A. None

9. Proposed Ordinance Review

A. Tattoo and Body Piercing Establishments

The board had a brief discussion related to state and local regulations including zoning requirements related Tattoo and Body Piercing Establishments. The board also discussed the importance of the Medical Certification which requires that all people engaged in tattooing or body piercing submit a medical certification to the Health Department.

The board discussed the Tattoo and Body Piercing Establishments records. It was noted that the Borough is required to maintain records in accordance with the state records retention requirements. It is critical that the Borough has checks and balances which meet regulation requirements.

Motion to Approve: Mrs. O'Reilly-Stanzilis

Second: Mr. Morance All in Favor: Aye None Opposed Motion Approved

B. Nuisances, Public Health

Mr. Weigle explained the history of the State Nuisance Code and the Borough's code. The code had two sections which were ambiguous and/or unconstitutional. For this reason the Borough's Nuisance code was repealed a number of years ago and now we would like to re-adopt an updated version.

The board discussed the Noise portion of the proposed ordinance. An issue was raised related to the hours noise is allowed. It was explained that the Nuisance Public Health ordinance compliments the Borough's established Noise ordinance.

Mr. Morance noted a typographical error which will be corrected.

Motion to Approve: Mr. Morance Second: Mrs. O'Reilly-Stanzilis All in Favor: Aye None Opposed Motion Approved

10. Correspondence

- A. Sustainable Jersey Newsletters distributed
- B. Suez NJ Consumer Confidence Reports dated June 18, 2018 The board briefly reviewed the correspondence noted above.

11. New Business

A. Child and Family Resources 111 Howard Blvd., Mt. Arlington, NJ 07856 http://www.childandfamily-nj.org/ Diaper Drive September 2018

The board discussed the Child and Family Resources center. It was decided that Beth Dwyer will take responsibility to share this information with the Borough Schools. Also a suggestion was made to invite a representative from the organization to come before the Board of Health to present their objectives and needs.

B. The seventh annual 5K Memorial Run/Walk in Honor of Officer Wargo is scheduled for Friday, September 21, 2018 at 6:00PM.

Unfortunately, due to lack of registration the annual Officer Joe Wargo Memorial 5K Run/Walk scheduled for Friday, September 21st has been cancelled.

C. The annual Rabies Clinic is scheduled for Saturday, November 10, 2018, 10 am to 12 pm. Dr. Hodes will administer the rabies vaccinations. Volunteers are needed.

Mrs. Tuorinsky and Mr. Morance will help during the November 10, 2018 Rabies Clinic as will Mrs. DiGeronimo and her husband. Beth Dwyer will not be able to attend; Linda DeSantis will coordinate the event.

12. Old Business

A. None

13. Public Comments

A. None

14. Board Comments

Mrs. O'Reilly-Stanzilis noted that the NJLBHA is releasing a new training manual. All board members are encouraged to review the updated manual. The manual will provide guidelines for local Board of Health members so they can develop a better understanding of their roles and responsibilities. Mrs. O'Reilly-Stanzilis also mentioned that Board of Health members are the eyes and ears of the community. If we see something which does not meet Board of Health requirements say something or bring the issue up with Mr. Weigle or Beth Dwyer so they can take action.

Mrs. O'Reilly-Stanzilis asked that our board members read the NJLBHA Newsletter which was distributed earlier today. She pointed out that the NJLBHA is holding their annual awards dinner on December 6, 2018. They are taking nominations for Public Health Service awards and recognition. Mrs. O'Reilly-Stanzilis encouraged our board members to think about nominations and to attend the event.

In addition, the NJBHA conference is in October. Board members can sign up to attend the event.

Mr. Kappy asked about the most recent school mold issues. Mr. Weigle pointed out that this has been a difficult summer. The wet hot weather has produced ideal conditions for mold to grow. Mrs. Rinaldi noted that the Mount Arlington schools are free of mold and opened on schedule.

Mr. Anderson announced that he will be stepping down from his position as a Board of Health member effective January 1, 2019. Mr. Anderson is a veteran and is an active member of the American Legion. He will be assuming more responsibilities with his American Legion Post and for this reason is resigning from the Board of Health. Members wished Mr. Anderson well in his new endeavors.

15. Motion to Adjourn

Motion to Adjourn: Mrs. Tuorinsky Second: Mrs. O'Reilly-Stanzilis All in Favor: Aye None Opposed Motion Approved

Respectively Submitted,

Beth Dwyer Board of Health Administrator Approved: November 5, 2018

CC: website